
MOMENTS TO REMEMBER… 
 

The New Year’s Eve we did the town, 
The day we tore the goalpost down, 

We will have these moments to remember…” 
 
As old Owls, we really do have many great moments to remember, don’t we?  Our years together at DHS 
were good ones for many reasons—the quality of our education by some of the finest teachers anywhere, 
anytime; a beautiful new school building; an opportunity to “come together” from the many Dundalk 
neighborhoods where we grew up in several different elementary schools and two junior highs. 
 
Soon our once-new school building will be replaced by a brand new facility and a renaissance in quality 
and stature that can only be wonderful for upcoming classes.  Old memories are beautiful things, but 
eventually the time comes to make way for a whole new set of good things—and this new DHS building, 
combined with an overhauling in attitude and administrative philosophy, will serve Dundalk well and 
proudly.  
 
There’s a lot to look forward to!  For the Class of ’62, there’s the 50th reunion next fall!  Prepare to have 
a blast as the “oldies” rock the night.  Can’t wait to see you all again. 
 
But wait—there’s MORE!  Once again, we’re going to kick up a ruckus by supplying some deserving 
senior class kid with our legendary (yeah—I said it out loud, and in Italics, yet!) scholarship award next 
May.  (In case you weren’t aware, Class of ‘62 continues to give the largest amount of scholarship money 
in its annual award—larger, in fact, than that of the entire Alumni Association’s gift.  We are not in 
competition with anyone, of course. 
 
We’re simply The Best.  And we want to stay that way.  Our goal this year is $7,000, and while we have a 
hearty start (around $1100 right now), we have a long way to go—so let’s get going!.   
 
Your contributions are totally income tax deductible, and may be sent in a single lump sum, or spread out 
over the entire giving period (September to June, usually), if you like.  Class vanity aside, there are many 
ways and reasons to give, and this year it has occurred to us that it might suit some of us to consider 
making a contribution in honor of a deceased classmate.  What a fine way to honor the memory of an old 
friend.   
 
(I am personally thinking of requesting a contribution to the Class of DHS 1962 Scholarship Fund “in 
lieu of flowers” in the event of my own demise—something to ponder, eh?). 
 
So please give—and heartily—to your scholarship fund this year.  Send your checks to: 

 
Ginny Gray 

19033 Sedley Terrace 
Gaithersburg MD  20879-1756 

(Please make checks payable to Class of 62 Scholarship Fund) 
 
 
Fall’s best to you all, 
 
Barbara Wernecke Durkin  
For your DHS ’62 Scholarship Committee 


